## VILLAGE OF HARRISTOWN CLOSED BOARD MEETING

## **FEBRUARY 22, 2021**

The Closed Session of the Board of Trustees for the Village of Harristown was called to order at 9:27 PM by Mayor Deverell.

Present: Trustees: Teresa Acree, Larry Ditty, Les Jenkins, Kourt Mooney and Kevin Vessels. Also present: Clerk Penny Allen, Attorney Andrew Weatherford and Mayor Evelyn Deverell.

Purpose of Closed Session was to discuss Ordinance Violations.

The property at 8130 W Second Street has been an issue for many years, per Mayor Deverell. A letter was received from the property owner stating that the foundation will be repaired in the Spring. Village Building Inspector recommends total foundation replacement.

The property at 8150 W First Street has been sent Ordinance Violations for disrepair. A sign was posted "Not fit for human habitation". Owner says they are selling property in the Spring and will have 2 unlicensed vehicles towed away.

A hearing in scheduled for the property at 153 West on Wednesday, March 3, 2021. Attorney Weatherford advises that the matter will probably be continued at the resident's request.

Les Jenkins moved, Teresa Acree seconded to leave Closed Session. After a unanimous vote, the Board returned to Open Session at 9:35 PM.

Transcribed from tape by Mayor Evelyn Deverell